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NIH Office of Intramural Research (OIR) 

Policy for Inclusion of Staff Clinicians on IRP Clinical Faculty Web Site 

 
 
Overview 

The NIH Intramural Research Program (IRP) provides Staff Clinicians (SC) in good standing an opportunity 
to be featured on the IRP Clinical Faculty Web Site, located at  https://irp.nih.gov/clinical-faculty/. 
Inclusion of SCs on the IRP site is meant to highlight the expertise and accomplishments of the NIH SCs who 
serve the intramural mission and the broader national and international medical community.  The IRP Web 
Site also provides an avenue for identifying collaborators and is a source of information for prospective 
research participants, patients seeking medical care, and clinical and research trainees seeking training 
opportunities within the IRP. 
 
 
Eligibility 

Staff Clinicians meeting the following criteria (and having the support of their Clinical Director) are entitled 
to be listed on the IRP site as a member of the NIH Clinical Faculty: 

• Federal Employees who have been appointed to the “Staff Clinician” Intramural Professional 
Designation (IPD).  The appointment mechanism to the IPD of “Staff Clinician” may vary (e.g., Title 
42, Title 5 w/ Title 38, Commissioned Corps, etc.).   

• Eligibility does not extend to Contractors, Special Volunteers, or extramural NIH employees. 
 
A SC must be in good standing (for example, undergoing periodic quadrennial or BSC reviews) to be listed on 
the IRP site as Clinical Faculty.  
 
Other intramural Clinical Faculty who do not have the Federal Employee IPD of  “Staff Clinician” may be 
considered for inclusion on the IRP Clinical Faculty Web Site pending determination by the DDIR requested 
through the Director of Policy and Analysis, OIR. 
 
The IRP Clinical Faculty Web Site provides a list of these faculty and links directly back to an IC-supported 
webpage.  To be listed on the IRP Web Site, the SC’s home IC must provide them with a profile page on the 
IC site with content provided by the SC – The source individual Web pages are supported at the IC-level.  If 
a Clinical Faculty member does not have an individual Web page supported by their IC, they must first 
contact their IC.  Each IC is responsible for sharing the individual URLs for their Staff Clinicians with OIR for 
inclusion on the IRP Clinical Faculty Web Site. 
 
 
 

https://irp.nih.gov/clinical-faculty/

